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Governing Board Communication  Agenda Item C-1 

TO: MERA Governing Board 

FROM: Todd Williams - Operations Officer 

SUBJECT: MERA System Operations Update – July 2022 

MERA Systems Maintenance 

July 2022, the Telecommunications Division provided the 

following support to MERA: 

The Bay Hill – Sonoma County MERA microwave site is now 

experiencing intermittent losses in services. This link was 

transferred to Sonoma County authority as of mid-summer last 

year 2021 (the Bay Loop microwave link was also included in 

this transfer). Service interruptions are now more consistent 

than ever between the Bay Hill – Sonoma County MERA microwave 

site. 

• Around July 18th the Bay Hill MERA site started dropping

services in and out.

• Receive signal losses are continuous day and night. It is

estimated that receive signal losses take place about 20

times daily (within a 24-hour period). Weak receive level

are odd during clear day light hours.

• Sonoma County sorely manages the Sonoma microwave site and

equipment; therefore, signal loss alarms and alerts are no

longer available to Marin County technicians.

• About 18 months ago, the decision was made to transfer both

the Bay Hill Sonoma & Bay Loop microwave services to Sonoma

County authority.

• Marin County techs coordinate with Sonoma County techs to

trouble shoot these 2 microwave circuits.

• The Mill Valley alarm monitoring phone circuit has started

losing connectivity. Signal loss take place multiple times

a day for the last 3-weeks.
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• AT&T has been trouble shooting this circuit on their

equipment end (with no resolve).

• The Radio Shop has also been trouble shooting this circuit

on our end (with no resolve); however, intentions are to

source replacement parts and swap out components on both

local microwave site ends.

• The Mill Valley alarm monitoring circuit is one of many

phone lines that AT&T is discontinuing in 2023.
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